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CITY UPDATE
As stated in last month’s newsletter, Water Restriction has been enacted. Currently a study being done by Carollo Engineering is determining the most cost effective, stable source of water for the City. The main option is a pipeline to the City of Lebanon. During Water Restriction, water is being purchased and hauled in by truck to the City’s reservoir. A pipeline would remove the trucking costs from this which last year amounted to almost $25,000. A valve would be installed and regulate the flow of water to the City. The cost of a pipeline would hopefully be predominantly covered by grants. USDA and Business Oregon are working with the City of this project.
Sodaville History
Dr. Prill was the only medical doctor that practiced and lived in Sodaville. H.A. Perry had a drugstore in Sodaville at the same time. These two men were very close friends. Dr. Prill covered a very large area with his horse and buggy. People thought he was a very good doctor and trusted him completely.
Dr. Prill was interviewed on June 22, 1954, over in Scio, Oregon. He was born on May 5, 1860, so he was 94 years old at the time of the interview. His mind was very clear and he had a sense of humor and good memories of his life.
The Prills lived at Sodaville 1893 to 1896. He practiced medicine and taught business administration an hour a day at the college during those years, without pay. Mrs. Prill was science teacher at the college for the three years receiving a possible $20 per month. The Prills moved to Scio, Oregon, in 1896, at the close of the school year. The year after they went to Scio t o live, during the 1897 commencement exercises, they returned to Sodaville and Mrs. Prill was given an AB. degree.
They lived across the street from Hill’s Hall, where the doctor had his office. The night of the big fire, when Hardman’s Hotel, Hill’s Hall and the old Fountain House, run by Cheshire, were all burned, the Prill home was saved by blankets on the roof kept wet by two or three men on the roof that pulled up buckets of water by ropes.
The doctor lost all his records, as well as office equipment. He remembered that it was a Populist political rally that the So daville Band played at that night, in Lebanon, and that Dr. J.L. Hill was the speaker.
Mr. Flory ran the livery stable then, and Dr. Prill got his horses there. One time he rode a rather wild horse to answer a ca ll about three miles south of Sodaville on the Mountain Home Road. As he went to mount the horse to return to Sodaville, it threw up its head hitting the doctor on the head. With the doctor in a dazed condition in the saddle, the horse took off at a dead run, never stopping until he was in the stable. The doctor had expected to be thrown off to his death at any moment, as the horse never slackened his pace on the rough, steep trail.
Ethel Miller, at the 1954 reunion, said the patient whom he was seeing was Claude Stiers. He died of diphtheria. This happened during the terrible epidemic of diphtheria and scarlet fever when Dr. Prill had not slept for weeks, except what he snatched as he drove from one case to another. He had 35 cases of scarlet fever and 18-20 of diphtheria.
The epidemic started in the school. The two children of Louis Barzee, who was teaching public school then, came down with what proved to be scarlet fever, so the whole school was exposed. The doctor questioned the Barzees closely to determine where the germs came from. He found that they had visited his brother in Salem, who had lost two children of scarlet fever two years previously. Some of the dead childrens’ clothing, that had hung in the room where they died, was given to the Louis
Barzee children, who contracted the disease from that source. Dr. Prill had cases in the Sweet Home area a s well as around Sodaville.
Judy Smith, City Administrator

(cell: 541-905-2590)
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MAYOR’S MESSAGE
October 2020, my favorite month, I’m pretty sure it's not my favorite year.
Now that the fall is here, the water is very low. We are trucking in water weekly and as needed. Remember to conserve as much as possible. Also a reminder that if you are doing a project requiring water use, the City has made provisions for that. At least 10 days prior, you just need to download or call the office for the Water Use Permit, and submit the details of the project and the $60 fee. This gives the City time to prepare for extra use.
The final step to Soda Springs Park Fencing around the court’s date will soon be set. I need people to be ready to jump in the help this last time. I know a huge group of people would love to play ball on the court and not have to take off chasing the ball into the briars. Come Help Us Anyone with a welder and or knows how to is needed. We have dozens of poles to connect. Enjoy the falling the leaves, my puppies love them!
See you around! Mayor Suzie Hibbert
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PUBLIC WORKS NEWSLETTER
As you all should know the City of Sodaville is once again under water restriction after a long dry spell this past summer. Extremely high water use during the summer months was a contributing factor. The City is working on solutions to the issue, but the solutions will likely not be in place by next summer. Please keep that in mind next year during the summer months and reduce water usage as much as you can. The optimum months for reduced use are July, August and September. October rains usually begin the process of refilling the City's aquifers.
The City of Sodaville sent out bid packages for the Washington Street Paving Project in August. A total of four bids were received by the deadline of September 17th. Bids were opened at the City Council meeting and a bid award went to a company named BRX. A contract was signed, and they will be doing the project. BRX has until December 1, 2020 to complete the project. The project is funded solely by an ODOT Small City Allotment Grant.
Stan Smith, Public Works Director
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* NO interest 0% APR
+ NO out of pocket fees

You may qualify if:

* You are a LOW or
MODERATE income
homeowner

* You live in Lina County
(excluding the city of Albany)

* You currently have
value/equity in your
home

Home Repair Help for
Linn County Homeowners!

Find outif you qualify fora NO INTEREST/NO MONTHLY
PAYMENTS HOME REPAIR LOAN

Contact YOUR local nonprofit
Willamette Neighborhood Housing Services
at info@w-nhs.org or call (541) 752-7220 ext. 300

w-nhs.otg/homerepairs

Tigbotiss 2] £Or
Willamette - =
Neighborhood Willamette Neighborhood Housing Services is a local,
Housing Services  neutral, nonprofit srving Linn und Benton Countcs
Working in partnership with local governments in

Linn County

Plumbing Problems? Leaky Roof? Drafty Windows? Septic Issues?

Willamette Neighborhood Housing Services Home Repair Loans can be used for:

Plumbing - Septic * Electrical « Furnace/Heating
Water Heater * Roofing/Siding * Doors/Windows
Well Drilling * Flooring * Walls « Painting
Energy Efficient Upgrades < AccessibilityImprovements

How does the Willamette Neighborhood Housing Services Home Repair loan work?
* NO interest is charged on the loan
- There are NO out of packet fees
+ There are NO monthly payments
+ Loans have a 30-year term

Contact YOUR local nonprofie Willamette Neighborhood Housing Services
atinfo@w-nhs.org or call (541) 752-7220 exc. 300





Country Girl Quilting
*Long-arm Machine Quilting
Call Sharon Hill and Joleana Altom at 541-401-7936
Carrie’s Country Inn Adult Foster Home
is located at 30785 Washington Street in Sodaville. “A safe, comfortable home where you can keep your dignity, respect and independence.”

For information call: 541-570-1430
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If you have any announcements, information or ads you wish to have published in the newsletter, please call before the 6th of the month and I will be happy to insert them!
“The City of Sodaville is an equal opportunity provider and employer.”
